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DOC17/402671-10
Date: 24 October 2019

Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
GPO Box 39

SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attention: Ingrid Berzins

Email: ingrid.berzins@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Berzins

RE: Request for advice - Goulburn Base Hospital - MOD 2 Design Refinements

| refer to the Modification 2 Application (MOD 2) for the Goulburn Base Hospital Redevelopment
Project (the project), provided to the NSW Environment Protection Authority (EPA) through the Major
Projects planning portal on 14 October 2019. The Department of Planning, Industry and Environment
(DPIE) is seeking comments on MOD 2 from the EPA.

The EPA has previously provided advice to DPIE that the upgrade works at the facility will not be
licensed by the EPA, however given it is a state government project, the EPA with be the appropriate
regulatory authority in accordance with the Protection of the Environment Operations Act 1997 for
construction works.

After reviewing the documentation provided with the MOD 2 application, the EPA has no additional
comments to make. The EPA recommends that any conditions of approval ensure that construction
works meet the appropriate environmental guidelines.

Should you have ahy queries or wish to discuss this matter, please contact Michael Heinze on
6229 7002.
Yours sincerely
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JANINE GOODWIN
UNIT HEAD
Environment Protection Authority
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